

These highlights from the Argyll and Bute Community Planning Partnership (CPP) Management Committee meeting held on the 9th June 2016 are for information purposes for Area Community Planning Groups and partner organisations to distribute freely.

- The Management Committee welcomed Police Scotland's proposal to introduce youth engagement officers at identified secondary schools within Helensburgh, Dunoon and Oban.
 It was recognised that these would positively contribute to increase awareness in young people of drug and alcohol misuse and internet safety.
- The management committee endorsed the loneliness awareness campaign reach out. More
 information on this campaign which aims to reduce isolation can be found online:
 http://www.reachout.scot.nhs.uk/
- The management committee heard from Clare Wilson of the Care Inspectorate about the new models for community justice and how partners are to evaluate their performance within this.
- Agreed on a response to the Scottish Government's consultation on community planning under the Community Empowerment (Scotland) Act 2015, taking into consideration the views of area community planning groups.
- Considered issues raised by area community planning groups and responded to these.
- Agreed the delivery plans for 2016/17. These contain priority activities to be undertaken in partnership to address issues experienced across Argyll and Bute.

Full details of the meeting of the CPP management committee can be found on Argyll and Bute Council Website.

If you have any queries on these highlights please contact: cppadmin@argyll-bute.gov.uk